LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 4, 2013
1:00 P.M., ROOM 203B

Present:    Debbie Fitzgerald, Linda Fletcher, Crystal Harbert, Arlene Kuca, John Reho, Pat Stroud (presiding)

Excused:  Dr. Vicki Riley, Sara Hupp
I.  Welcome and approval of minutes from April 5, 2013 meeting:  Crystal made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 5, 2013 meeting.  Arlene seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.  Debbie Fitzgerald was welcomed as a new member of the committee.  Pat stated that a student representative has not yet been appointed.
II. Director’s Report:

A. Budget:  Pat reported that this year’s budget is the same as last year’s.  There is another 7.5% cut coming from the state. These budget decreases will affect the library at some point and cuts will have to be made.  Pat stated that the Capital budget requests will be developed this month for next fiscal year. The regular budget requests will be put together in November.
B. Staff: Pat reported that Amanda Stokes, the part-time employee in New Martinsville, has resigned. The position was not renewed.  Because of this the New Martinsville Library is operating on reduced hours. Currently they are open Monday through Thursday from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  Friday hours are 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  The New Martinsville Library may need to be closed at times on Friday if Janet Corbitt needs to be off.  Janet has noted that on most days there are students waiting to get into the library at 10:00 a.m.  
Additionally, Pat reported that Pearl Foston, Library Technical Assistant in Wheeling, has been on medical leave since the beginning of February.  Pat stated that Pearl is not expected to be back before November 12.  She stated that it is hard for her and Janet Corbitt to complete their professional duties when they have to work the circulation desks to cover for missing staff members.  
C. Freshman Orientation Classes:  Pat reported that she and Janet Corbitt are teaching the library sections of a lot of the First Year Seminar classes.  
D. Student E-mail:  The student e-mail is expected to change on October 21.  A smooth transition is expected.
III. Accreditation Final Report:  Pat reviewed the sections of the Accreditation report that relate to the Library.  Discussion was held on intellectual property rights, copyright issues, and other areas of the report.  
IV. LRC Records Retention Guidelines: Pat reviewed the LRC’s record retention guidelines and explained that they need to be revised because student computer sign-in sheets are no longer used.  Discussion was held on what other records are kept and other guidelines that need to be amended.  Pat will make the necessary changes to the guidelines and distribute them for review by the committee. 
V. Other  
A. CREDO:  Pat reported that the CREDO database will be changing its format before the end of this year.
B.  Next Meeting:  Pat stated that there may be a meeting in November. She will send out more information when she is sure.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:55 p.m.
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Linda Fletcher

